KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 29th January 2015 in Ashton Hayes at 

7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Jenny Moult, Dave Penny, Bruce Guy, Peter Dalton, Alan Burgess, Malen Johnson, Rosina Williams, Janice Anderson, Irene Wilkinson.
Apologies: Joan Pidgeon
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 27th November 2014, were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
Old Music Stand.

It was agreed that the old metal music stand no longer served any useful purpose and would be scrapped.

Christmas Carol Singing.

Jim Edwards advised the Committee that the additional £100.00 had not yet been received from John Lewis’ .  After some discussion it was agreed that Jim would write and enquire when the remaining funds would be received. |AP01JE|.
Jim Edwards further agreed to write to Sainsbury’s in Chester and ask if it were possible to repeat our Carol singing fun-raisng in 2015, plus extending the range of venues to include Sainsbury’s at Ellesmere Port. |AP02JE|
Jim Edwards greed to write a letter of thanks to Nunsmere Hall Hotel, thanking them from their hospitality on Christmas eve, and requesting to be included in their plans for Christmas 2015. |AP03JE|
Christmas Concert

The meeting discussed the concert at the Hammond theatre.  Peter Dalton stated that he was unhappy with the acoustics at the Hammond.  Other comments noted that the lift to the balcony had not been working properly and that the layout of the foyer area had not leant itself to an efficient service of the interval refreshments.
It was agreed that for 2015 an approach would be made to the King’s school in Chester.  Jim Edwards was asked to send the contact details to Dave Penny |AP04JE|.

An alternative suggestion of St Columba’s church.  Peter Dalton advised the meeting that the acoustics there were excellent. 

Correspondence:
Jim Edwards  advised that the only correspondence received  since the last meeting were a number of e-mails from European  web-sites advertising singing concerts and venues.
Elaine Campey informed the meeting that she had received an e-mail from the organisers of the Ashton village fete – Picnic in the park on 11th July 2015.  Bruce Guy observed that at the 2014 fete he felt that the choir were positioned too far away from the centre.  Peter Dalton advised that he wouldn’t be available on that date and it wasn’t clear what we would sing.  Elaine agreed to write to the organisers advising them that we would be available to support them. |AP05EC|.

The meeting moved on to discuss the Tarvin Feter on 27th June.  The only point to note was that the choir would be singing in the community centre, and that most probably we would repeat the work we presented at the Ashton fete.
Treasurer’s Report:

Heather presented the latest set of accounts.  

Heather advised the meeting that the total monies raised from the Christmas carol singing was £2,700.00.  After a show of hands,the majority of the voting members agreed that £1,500 be donated to Stroke Association and £1,200.00 be retained by the choir.

The meeting moved on to discuss the subs for 2015.  Heather advised that the decision in 2014 to raise the tea monies had not realised a practical increase in funds – only about 35 choir members partake of tea, so we are not covering our costs.  Dave Penny noted that the bank held about £7,000.00 so what was that for? Discussion on that matter centred on a potential need to subsidise a future tour by the choir whereby choir members (not their partners) would need choir funding in order for them to participate.

The meeting agreed that at the AGM a proposal be made to increase the subs from £75.00 to £77.00 per annum.

Liz Casey (nee Davidson) had asked if the choir wanted paying for singing at her wedding.  It was agreed that we would not ask for payment – it was a wedding present.

Future Concerts:

Easter 2015.
Dave Penny advised the meeting that the Easter work would start at 7:30 – the choir would be asked to arrive around 7:00.

Future social events and fundraising:
Social Sub-Committee.
Elaine informed the meeting that Barry Lockwood had agreed to attend future Executive meetings to represent the SSC.  Before the next meeting of the Executive the SSC must meet to put together a programme of events for 2015.

Any Other Business:

1. Future Concerts.  Alan Burgess pointed out that here we are already in 2015 but with no concerts in planning.  It was suggested that we advertise on Facebook and the web-site that we are a choir who want to put on concerts to help charities to raise funds.
2. Skycycle.  The arrangements with Skycycle were becoming disjointed at present and views were expressed as to whether it will continue in its present form.

3. Librarian.  Janice reminded the meeting that she would be standing down as Librarian at the AGM.  Both Elaine and Peter offered their sincere thanks to Janice for her hard work over the years.

4. NAC.  Elaine advised the meeting that the chairman of the NAC committee was standing down  and will fold if a new Chairman wasn’t found in the near future.  A letter was due to be received by all of the choirs in the region advising them of this position and asking for a nomination for a new Chairman.

5. AGM.  The 2015 AGM was stated a 7:30 on Tuesday 24th February.  On that date, Jenny Moult  and Irene Wilkinson were both retiring from the Executive Committee.  Elaine thanked them both for their hard work and commitment to the Choir.

Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 12th March 2015in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
